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Date: Updated 09/04/2020
Dear Care Provider, 

Our Community Learning Disability teams have received a number of worried calls from providers about the rules of social distancing / social isolation and the needs of people with a learning disability and/ or autism and their carers to leave the house for their wellbeing. People are worried that the police could take action against them and are fearful of this.

Following conversations with Sussex Police ,we are writing to let you know about that the police are very clear that if carers are supporting clients as part of their care plan and need to leave the house as an essential part of managing their distress/ behaviours which could challenge / mental health, this will of course be understood and supported. Sussex Police's approach is one of engagement, support and understanding through this difficult time.

Sussex police have recommended that carers carry a letter on headed paper from their employer which states:
'We have consulted Sussex police and we are carrying this letter to identify ourselves as carers as evidence that our community presence is necessary in the delivery of care
Yours,

Relevant manager of provider'
In addition, the following advice is taken from: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-outbreak-faqs-what-you-can-and-cant-do/coronavirus-outbreak-faqs-what-you-can-and-cant-do 
"Can I exercise more than once a day if I need to due to a significant health condition?

You can leave your home for medical need. If you (or a person in your care) have a specific health condition that requires you to leave the home to maintain your health - including if that involves travel beyond your local area - then you can do so. This could, for example, include where individuals with learning disabilities or autism require specific exercise in an open space two or three times each day - ideally in line with a care plan agreed with a medical professional.

Even in such cases, in order to reduce the spread of infection and protect those exercising, travel outside of the home should be limited, as close to your local area as possible, and you should remain at least 2 metres apart from anyone who is not a member of your household or a carer at all times."

We hope that this information is useful to you as a provider supporting people with a learning disability through this difficult and disruptive time.

Yours sincerely,
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Viki Baker
Clinical Director for Learning Disability and Neurodevelopmental Services /
Professional Advisor for Speech and Language Therapy
Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust
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